

MESCALERO POCHE TRIBE

P.O. Box 227 101 Central Avenue

Mescalero, New Mexico 88340

Office: (575) 464-4494 Fax: (575) 464-9191

June 20, 2023

Dear Tribal Members,

I hope this letter finds you doing well. I am writing today to inform you all that the "General Meeting" that was originally scheduled for June 21, 2023, has been rescheduled for July 11, 2023. The council made the decision to reschedule the General Meeting as there are several very important issues that need to be resolved prior to any General Meeting and an update on these issues provided to you, the tribal membership.

I understand that some of you may be disappointed in this decision, but the Tribal Council felt it was necessary to ensure we are bringing all information forward in a transparent manner. We look forward to providing you all with an informative update on the status of our tribe, paths for moving the tribe forward and to engage in constructive conversation.

Warmest Regards,

Duane Duffy Secretary,

Mescalero Tribal Council